
Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access 
to Information) (England) Regulations 2012  
 
Notice under Regulation 10: Key Decision where less than 28 days’ 
public notice has been given. 
 
Pursuant to Regulation 10 of the Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) 
(Meetings and Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 (‘the 
Regulations’), I hereby give Notice that: -  
 
The Executive intends to make a Key Decision on 10 October 2024 
regarding the following report entitled: Granting consent for 
Regulations to allow the Council to have extended borrowing 
powers. 
 
Purpose of Report: 
To seek consent to the making of regulations by Central Government to provide 
the Council with borrowing powers in line with the Devolution Deal and Scheme 
which were subject to public consultation. 

The Executive will be asked to: Consent to the making of the Regulations. 

The Council aims to give the same 28 days’ clear notice of key decisions, but in 
exceptional circumstances this may not be possible. It has not been possible to 
give 28 clear days’ notice of the intention to make this decision as this is an urgent 
item following discussions with Central Government and is awaiting their 
timescale for passing the relevant regulations. 

This decision will not be subject to the call-in process as in accordance with article 
11.8 of the Council’s Constitution:  
“The call-in procedure shall not apply where the decision being taken is urgent. A 
decision will be considered urgent if any delay likely to be caused by the call-in 
process would, for example, seriously prejudice the Council’s or the public’s 
interests. The record of the decision, and notice by which it is made public shall 
state whether in the opinion of the decision making person or body, the decision is 
an urgent one together with the reason for urgency, and therefore not subject to 
call-in”. 

Contact: Bryn Roberts, Director of Governance (Monitoring Officer) 
bryn.roberts@york.gov.uk 

 
Lindsay Tomlinson, Head of Democratic Governance (Deputy Monitoring 
Officer) 

 
Dated: 27 September 2024 
____________________________________________________ 

mailto:bryn.roberts@york.gov.uk


As required by Regulation 10 of the Regulations, the Chair of the 
Customer and Corporate Services Scrutiny Management has been 
informed. 
 
Pursuant to Regulation 10 (3) this Copy of the Notice was made 
available at City of York Council for inspection by the public and 
published on the Council’s website on 27 September 2024. 


